
Mission Statement 
Holy Cross Parish, a community centered in the Eucharist, is committed in faith and love of Jesus Christ to fulfill the 
profoundly human and spiritual needs of its parishioners and the larger community it serves. We seek to inspire all, 

through deeds and by example, to do the work of Christ: to make God known, loved, and served. 
 

Pastoral Staff 
Fr. Brad Metz, C.S.C., Pastor                         Marie Chabot, Director of Faith Formation  Gail Shea, Parish Secretary  
Fr. Jim Preskenis, C.S.C., Parochial Vicar     Christopher Iannitelli, Director Of Music      Paul Celia, Plant Manager 
Deacon George Zarella, Pastoral Associate    Deborah Kelley, Finance   
  

Contact Information  
225 Purchase Street Å  Easton, MA 02375        Phone - (508) 238-2235 

Web Address - www.holycrosseaston.org 
Please submit bulletin notices to the office in writing by 9 a.m. on Tuesdays 

 

Office Hours 

Monday through Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday:  4:00 p.m. - Sunday:  8:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.    

Monday through Friday - 9:00 a.m. 

Holy Days of Obligation - 9:00 a.m. & 7 p.m. 

Sacraments 

Baptism: Contact a member of the pastoral team to schedule a baptism for your child or for preparation for adult baptism. 

Sacrament of Christian Marriage:  Please contact one of the priests eight months to a year in advance to schedule your 

wedding and begin preparations. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Saturday from 3:15 - 3:45 p.m. or anytime by appointment. 

Sacrament of the Sick: This sacrament is available to anyone who is ill.  Please let us know if you or anyone you know 

is hospitalized or homebound. 
                                         

Welcome 

Please introduce yourselves and register in order to become a member of this community of believers.  

We welcome your gifted presence in the life of our parish. 

HOLY CROSS PARISH COMMUNITY  
Founded and Staffed by the Congregation of  

Holy Cross 

Visit us on Facebook at: 

Holy Cross Parish Easton, MA 
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Please recycle this bulletin. 

If this day you only knew what makes for peace (Lk 19:41ff)  
 

Every small, sincere movement toward peace will bring us closer 

to God.  Happy Thanksgiving! 
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

I canôt believe we have already had our first bout of sub-freezing cold weather, first snowfall and first sightings of 

twinkling lights on trees around town.  Nonetheless, the jolly old man in the big red suit atop his reindeer sleigh 

enlivened parade goers in New York Cityôs Harold Square and viewers young and old in person along the famous 

parade route and millions watching from the cozy comfort of home Thanksgiving morning.  I shared at the         

Interfaith Prayer Service two Sundays ago that I have watched that parade faithfully for the past 45 years.  Well, I 

least remember the last 41 times.  It is what my family did to begin Thanksgiving Day with hot chocolate for the 

kids and coffee for Mom and Dad.  Back when I was a kid it really did begin the holiday season.  Nostalgically it 

still does even though I have seen Christmas decorations in stores for almost a month already! 
 

óTis the season now ready or not.  Hopefully our annual Holly Fair will help get us in the mood next weekend.  I 

know the elves are working feverishly creating gift baskets and silent auction sheets from so many generous pa-

rishioner and business donations, bakers are getting ready for the cookie stroll, others are looking forward to try-

ing their luck picking a snow flake, buck-a-bag or pulling an upgraded bottle of wine.  All of us look forward to 

greeting the big man himself during Santaôs Breakfast.  You better watch out he will definitely be keeping an eye 

out for whoôs been naughty or nice.  Don your red and green, bring family and friends and join in the fun and    

support Holy Cross Parish. 
 

Next weekend is also the beginning of the short Season of Advent.  This year it is only three weeks and a day.  It 

is a beautiful season of prophecies and peace, hope and joy, simplicity and glory.  We try to balance the busyness 

of the anticipated Christmas Season with being attentive to Godôs invitation for graced prayer, reflection, and con-

templation of the coming end of time and preparing ourselves for the celebration of the Word of Godôs Incarnation 

into our hearts anew.  Please take home Five Minutes with the Word Advent reflection booklets and use them in 

your personal and family prayer.  Consider making an Advent wreath at home and follow the increasing light amid 

the growing darkness of our days as winter begins.  Listen to some Advent music on ITunes or YouTube and chal-

lenge yourself to not let one season preclude the other.  Consider reading online the Advent Mass readings if you 

cannot make it to daily Mass and ponder the progression toward Christmas.  You all remain in my prayers as we 

enter into one of the holiest and hopefully happiest times of the year.   
 

God Bless, 
 

Fr. Brad    

The Giving Tree is up and full of tags!  Through your     
generosity, many families in need will be able to enjoy the 
Christmas season.  Please select a tag or tags, purchase the 
requested gift, wrap it ( Louison Shelter gifts are not wrapped), 
place the original tag, along with the white tag, which    
indicates what the gift is, on the gift.  All gifts need to be 
back by Sunday,   December 9th in order to give us time to 
sort and distribute the gifts for Christmas.  

EMERGENCY COMMITTEE MEMBERS NEEDED 
In light of all the recent and tragic shootings in our country, with 
particular interest in the targeting of Faith Communities, Holy 
Cross Church has decided to form an Emergency Committee to 
devise a plan for such incidents ranging from internet scams to 
water main breaks to active shooters.  
If you are interested in helping with this undertaking and have an 
interest in trying to keep our parishioners safe please join us at   
7 pm on December 5th in the Parish Center for an introductory 
meeting. 
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Tuesday, November 27  

9:30 a.m.:  Prayer Shawl Ministry  

7 p.m.:  Bible Study  

7 p.m.:  Parish Council 

Wednesday, November 28  

9:30 a.m.:  St. Andre Bessette Intercessory Prayer Group  

6 p.m.:  Childrenõs Choir Rehearsal 

7 p.m.:  Seeking God 

Thursday, November 29  

9 a.m.:  Mass and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament  

6 p.m.:  Old Colony Bereavement Support Group  

6:30 p.m.:  Adult Choir Rehearsal  

Friday, November 30  

9:30 a.m.:  Bible Study  

Saturday, December 1  

Holly Fair:  5 - 8 p.m.  

7:30 a.m.:  Menõs Cursillo Reunion 

Sunday, December 2  

Outreach Sunday  

Holly Fair 8 a.m. - 2 p.m.  

8:30 a.m.:  Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word 

4:30 -5:30 p.m.:  Teen Ensemble Rehearsal  

 

December 1 & 2 
                   Lectors  Altar Servers Communion Ministers 

4:00 p.m. Doreene Gonick   Jackie St. Cyr 

                John St. Cyr       Joe Kennedy 

   Teresa Connor 

                    Martin Reynolds 

                   Ann Smith 

8:30 a.m.: Kate OôReilly       Steve Torgersen 

                 John McLaughlin  Bill Van Laarhoven 

   Sephanie Coose 

   Kevin Eaton 

   Margaret Eaton 

10:00 a.m. Dick Piecewicz     Bob Cunha 

                  Tom Murray     Paul Giorgio 

                                              Sean Kane 

   Fran Long 

   Eva Obas 

   Frank Paul 

   Donna Cunha                                       

Seeking God is a program, led by Deacon George.  All are    

welcomed and all necessary material is provided each night we 

meet.  This program meets on Wednesdays from 7-8:30 p.m.   What is your very favorite Christmas cookie?  Frosted sugar?  

Glazed gingerbread?  Or maybe something dipped in chocolate?  

No matter what kind, our Holly Fair Cookie Stroll is in need of 

your delicious favorite Christmas cookies!  Please help by bring-

ing two dozen of your favorite cookies to the parish center on 

Friday November 30th, or Saturday, December 1st anytime from 

8 am ï 4 pm.   Not a cookie baker?  Other bakery items are wel-

come!  Questions?  Please contact Lori Dixon at 508-952-2066; 

soxbabe05@gmail.com.  Thank you! 

Thank you!  Our recent Baby Shower for Birth-

right of Taunton, hosted by our Respect Life 

Committee, was a huge success.  Thank you to all 

of our parishioners and friends who donated so 

many beautiful baby outfits, diapers, wipes, blan-

kets, toys, pharmacy gift cards and monetary gifts.  To see a pic-

ture of some of the donated items, please visit our parish website.   

You have probably seen a large green bin labeled 

ñSOCKSò in the entrance to the church.  The youth 

of our parish are collecting items each month for 

immigrants who are entering our diocese. Bishop 

da Cunha has asked each parish to collect a different item each 

month. The items will be collected in March, and used to make 

welcome packets for these immigrants.  The item for October was 

a new package of socks. The November item is    toiletries.  If 

you can contribute one or both of these items during the month of 

November, please place it in the green bin.  Thanks! 

The following items are requested to help these local agencies 

serve those in need: 

Father Bill's/Mainspring Homeless Shelter in Brockton 

Deodorant, soap, toothpaste, toothbrushes, shampoo, conditioner, 

combs, canned vegetables 

Birthright  

Baby wipes, diapers, small drug store gift cards 

Family & Community Resources 

Canned soup, pasta and sauce, mac & and cheese, rice, canned 

fruit & vegetables, side dishes, toiletries 

My 's Brother's Keeper 

Cooking oil, salt, pepper, spices, flour, sugar, baking mixes,   

pancake mix and maple syrup, sponges, foil, plastic baggies/ 

wrap, cleaning supplies, laundry detergent, paper goods, dish-

washing liquid 

Jon David Louison Family Shelter 

Snacks for kids lunches, baking mixes, canned goods, macaroni 

and cheese, juice, pasta 

Donations are gratefully accepted in the vestibule of the church 

on the first Sunday of every month.  Every month the agencies are 

amazed by how generous Holy Cross Parishioners are to those in 

need in the community.  Thank you for your continued support! 
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Bible study meets on Tuesday evenings at 7:00 p.m. andFriday 
mornings at 9:30 a.m. Both groups are studying St. Paul's    
letters from prison: Philippians, Colossians, and Ephesians. In 
these letters, St. Paul inspires and challenges us to a deeper 
relationship with Jesus and greater understanding of disciple-
ship.   Come.  Everyone is welcome.  For more information, 
call Fran Long    (508) 238- 2255 or email fran-
long313@gmail.com 

Hospice Services of MA is in strong need of 
volunteers to provide supportive care to hos-
pice patients and their caregivers who are fac-
ing a life-limiting illness.  Volunteers are invited 
to participate in a comprehensive training pro-
gram after which they will be assigned to care 

for hospice patients in your area.  Volunteers will also be offered 
on-going training, support and educationalprograms for special-
ized volunteer roles.  MAKE A DIFFERENCE!  For more info and 
registration, please contact Kate Mahoney, Volunteer Coordina-
tor at (508) 291-0049.  

Remember to inform the parish office if a family  member is in a 

hospital or a rehab.   center, has become homebound, or has been 

moved to a nursing facility, so that one of the priests can make a 

pastoral visit and, if appropriate, a communion minister can    

regularly bring communion.   

The Respect Life Committee will meet on Monday 

December 3rd at 7 p.m. in the parish center.  Our 

committee meets regularly to proclaim the dignity 

and sanctity of all human life, a gift from God.  To-

gether we work towards protecting and nurturing life 

at every stage of its existence.  The question for    

discussion will be:  What, if any, is the role of de-

pression in assisted suicide? Join us as we discuss relevant and 

timely topics and ways to save lives.  Share your knowledge and 

ideas.  All are welcome.  For more information and questions 

p lease contac t :  Cla i re  Smith  508 238-1899; 

claire.smith@comcast.net.  Thank you! 


